Minutes of the Board Meeting - Revised
September 1, 2009

Macaroni Grill, Albuquerque, NM

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm. President, Susan Dezavelle presided.

Roll:  Present: Susan Dezavelle, Beth Frilling, Barbara Burkhardt, Rena Haynes, Irena Callahan, Ulla Hudson, Randi Phillips, Donald Simpson, and Marybeth Perez Soto.  Absent: Mary Lou Winclechter, Betty Jorgensen, and Harold Baskin.  Guests: DJ Collins, John Collins,  Sean Cunningham,  Sue Ann Kirkby, Jean Podborny
Approval of Minutes:  The Minutes of August 4, 2009 were unanimously approved. 

Approval of By-Laws Amendments:  The vote count was completed prior to the meeting and it was announced that all the By-Laws Amendments passed.   The section about Family Membership passed with the option of charging a lower fee for family members with full NMDA and GMO benefits.
Financial Report:   Rena reviewed the August financial statements with the board.   Rena also updated the board on the status of the 501c filings.  The board asked Rena to proceed with the filings and approved the $750 filing fee.  Rena will report back to the board the approved status of the board when received.
Schooling Show Update: Barbara updated the board on the continued progress of the schooling shows.  Barbara recommended and the Board approved that NMDA reimburse Cindy for the $75 postage to mail the September Schooling Show entry form to the membership.  
Recognized Show Update: Donald reported that he was finalizing everything for Regional’s.  The closing date for the show is September 18th.   Susan agreed to send a reminder to the membership to get their entries in by the September 18th closing date.
Year End Awards: Randi updated the board on the Year End Awards Banquet.  She is currently assembling a preliminary list for year end award candidates.  
L-Program Proposal: Sean advised the board that he was terminating his efforts to implement an NMDA sponsored L-Program.  He has chosen to work with USDF Region 5 directly.    
Newsletter Survey Results: Survey results will be posted on the web site for members to review.  Another brief survey will go out to ask members about whether or not they would prefer an electronic format in lieu of the paper mailing.

Publication of Member Listing:  Donald is currently working on putting the membership list in a format to be mailed to the membership.  Barbara will supply him with the latest membership list.
Nominating Committee:  A Nominating Committee was established to include Donald Simpson, John Collins and Jean Podborny.
Updates to Standing Rules:  The Board reviewed and approved updates to the Standing Rules.  All the approved changes will be posted to the web site.  There was some discussion about whether or not to allow running martingales or protective wraps in the schooling show arena (items that are allowed in the warm up), but the vote was not to make this exception at this time.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.  Next meeting: Tuesday, October 6, 2009,  John Collins will check into Roper’s Restaurant on Central, as he reports they have a large meeting  room.              

